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UPCOMING MEETING DATES:

APRIL 28th –----Fourth Sunday
MAY 19th  -------Third Sunday
JUNE 23rd -------BIRD FAIR 
********NO MEETING IN JUNE***********
RAINBOW FEATHERS BIRD CLUB

Who we are and what we are about

· Non Profit club with members throughout the tri-county area, single bird owners, or just thinking of getting a bird, families, breeders, exhibitors, all are welcome.

· Support scholarships for avian vet students

· Yearly Bird Fair

· Club Library for members

· Grooming available

· Avian rescue/relocation programs

· Monthly meetings with programs of interest to members.

· Monthly newsletter

· Periodic Service projects

· Field Trips

· Educational Programs upon request

· Make-it-take-it workshops and more…….

Come join us and have your feathers preened by other Pet Bird Enthusiasts

Rainbow Feathers Bird Club Elected Officers:

President – Dave Carol 734-422-5981


Email – sweettweeters@comcast.net 

Vice President – Steve Plafchan 734-513-0030


Email – splafchan@twmi.rr.com 

Secretary– Beverly Sholar 313-492-5700

Email – basholar@yahoo.com
Treasurer and Membership Secretary – 
Tammy Carol 734-422-5981


Email – sweettweeters@comcast.net 

Board of Trustees – 

Mary Perva 517-618-7008

Stan Johnson 248-746-0520

            Email – mmisterjay@comcast.net

Henry Jedrzejek-734-427-3187
            Email- bigduke@comcast.net
ALL HEALTHY AND CLIPPED BIRDS ARE ALWAYS WELCOME TO ACCOMPANY THEIR HUMAN COMPANIONS TO THE MONTHLY MEETINGS.  WE MEET AT THE UNITED METHODIST CHURCH, 6443 MERRIMAN ROAD BETWEEN FORD AND WARREN IN GARDEN CITY.  MEETINGS START AT 2:00 PM.

Anyone interested in becoming a member please contact Tammy Carol @ 734-422-5981 or by e-mail sweettweeters@comcast.net 
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Steve Plafchan is now doing the newsletter.  All ads and articles will be due the 1st weekend of the month for publishing in the current month’s newsletter.  Please send all items to him at 11021 Henry Ruff Livonia, MI 48150 or email to splafchan@twmi.rr.com
Everyone is encouraged to submit articles for the newsletter – this is YOUR newsletter.

Articles and/or pictures copied from other publications must be accompanied with written permission from original publication and author; this needs to be provided to the editor along with the article and/or picture.

Editor reserves the right to approve and/or edit any articles submitted prior to publication.

Ads will be run free for members having a one-time sale (baby birds, etc.).  Those wishing to run ads multiple times or for a business must purchase a business membership.
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· Ask owner’s permission to handle/feed bird(s) and remember to return bird to the owner.
· Wash hands prior/after bird handling.

· When bringing companion birds to club meetings, only bring birds that you have had vet checked and in your possession for at least 30 days.

· Clean up after yourself and your bird(s) 
before you leave.
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CLUB WELFARE

. Please contact Jean Jedrzejek at 734-427-3187 or e-mail her at bigduke@comcast.net if you know of any club member who is in the hospital or has lost a loved one.
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Monthly snack list
We have decided to stop soliciting for snack volunteers for our meetings and make the format a potluck venue.  The reasoning for this is two fold; there have been very few members signing up for snacks and many members just bring dishes and deserts without signing up.  So from now on our meetings will be a potluck fair, YUM!!  
[image: image13.wmf]From the prez:
I have to say that we had a great meeting and it was so nice to see Pam, Susie and Jan back at a meeting.  There are those people we think about often and to see them at a meeting after a long absence was a real treat. I hope to see more of them. Also Charles, Jeff and Matt I was glad to see you guys up and around, winter has not been kind to any of us especially the three of them.  I cannot forget Lanah she was back after a rough patch with health issues in her family and all seems well now.  It is funny that even though our club has grown I can still tell who is missing or we have not seen in a while and we hope that all is well if you haven’t been able to come.  Well if you have not heard we have had to cancel and reschedule our fair, it is now on Sunday June 23 at the VFW Post 345 in Redford Michigan.  This was due to the fact there were two huge fairs on our original date in April and our vendors were already committed to do these fairs so we had no choice but to move it.  Now the fact that we are on a Sunday again has the vendors very excited because the number of people through the door is much higher on Sunday than Saturday.  So it is truly a leap of faith but I am sure we can pull this off in grand fashion.  Help on fair day is crucial because we can’t get in the night before so every bit of help will be needed Sunday morning bright and early at 6:00 AM and throughout the day.  So make plans to join us and have fun, shop, try your luck in our raffle and buy some homemade baked goods, we hope you can come.  Also get the word out about our fair date change to every bird person you know.  I am not worried you guys always come through bigger and better than I could ever hope for.  So come to the April meeting as we finalize the fair plans.  I truly am not worried about the fair or its success because of the incredible members we have it will be fantastic and that’s because YOU GUYS ROCK!!!!!!!!

                          Until Next Time

                             Your Prez 

                                  Dave
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Voice of the Veep 
  It was nice to see so many first time faces at the meeting last month as well as a number of members that we haven’t seen for quite some time.  It’s always fun to see longtime friends at the club meetings after an extended absence and I’m sure I speak for everybody when I say we all hope to see you again at the next meeting.  Sadly and with great trepidation I must report a drastic turn of events.  This situation is so dire I am not sure our meetings will ever be the same.  All of our members and loyal readers of Bird Droppings are well aware the dominate species of companion parrot at the club meetings has been the African Grays.  (Of course I say this with no bias what-so ever.)  (  Yes, occasionally the Cockatoo and Macaw contingencies do outnumber the African Gray’s however:  nothing like what occurred at last month’s meeting has ever occurred.  Conures!!! Conures everywhere.  Sun Conures, Green Cheek Conures, Pineapple Conures, Blue Crown Conures there were so many Conures I thought I was in an episode of “The Birds.”  I was forced to make and estimated count and edit Baby’s birdie attendance report because the inordinate and excessive number of Conures simply overwhelmed the meeting census taker.  To my fellow African Gray owners I plead; we need you, we need to attempt to re-claim the vaulted position of most numerous bird species at the meeting.  We have not been on top for many months now.


Our annual bird fair is now two months away and I’m sure all of you have heard that we are moving to a new location and day of the week.  It will be held on Sunday June 23rd at the VFW Post 345 at 27345 Schoolcraft (I-96 service drive) Redford, MI 48239.  We will not be able to set-up the night prior to the fair so the standard plans have been changed.  On Saturday June 22nd we are going to rent a U-Haul truck and meet at my house about 5:00pm to load it up with used cages, gently used and donated toys and perches, raffle items, carts, dolly’s and wagons.  Then on Sunday at 6:00 AM we will be at the VFW post to unload the truck, cover tables, set up the raffle and help vendors move their wares into the hall.  It’s going to be hectic and crowded and we need as many volunteers as we can muster; so if you can please plan on helping.


P.S. I hope all of you realize I was just feigning outrage about the Conure takeover.  It really was awesome seeing so many at the meeting. 
                           Your Veep

                               Steve
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Protocol Information
For

Other Club’s Fairs

Our club is offered a free table at other clubs bird fairs and we reciprocate by giving the other clubs a free table at our fair.  A free table always includes admission for two and only two club members with the space.


We have always encouraged members to join us at events like these and thankfully there are many members that do join us.  We have always said the club would reimburse your admission cost when you join us.  Please be aware that when you come to another clubs fair that we have a table at, plan on paying their admission fee at the door; when you get to our table we will refund your admission fees.  Steve will reimburse you at the table and he will receive a refund from the club.  Following this procedure will eliminate the confusion of the large number of members we have in attendance trying to get in for free.  Remember these clubs are staging bird fairs for the same reason we have a fair and they can’t let all of us in for free.  It’s also very hard for other clubs to comprehend how involved and active our membership is and sometimes that confuses them.  This causes them to think we’re all just trying to get in for free.


So please remember if you’re intending on joining us at the Motor City Bird Breeders fair on April 27th don’t try to get in without paying.  Pay your admission fee and see Steve at the table he will refund your admission on the spot.
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As you know we are approaching a very busy season of  both outdoor and indoor events, the Ypsilanti Heritage Festival and the All American Family Pet Expo to name two of many events that we will be attending.  Along with doing these events comes something that we have become accustom to and that is drawing huge crowds.  With that being said there are certain rules that must be followed to insure that birds do not go missing and the owner does not have heart failure wondering where that bird is.  So I would like to pass on to you the rules of etiquette for doing high traffic events.   If you have someone else’s bird other than your own always follow these rules.  First let the owner of the bird know that you have that bird so they know where and who the bird is with.  Second stay within eyesight of the bird’s owner.  We love the fact that many of us can handle each other’s bird and it gives the owner peace of mind when they can see where their bird is.  Third and most important never ever hand a bird to someone and then walk away.  With the huge crowds we attract it would be very easy for someone to steal a bird if you take your eyes off of it for even a few seconds. Fourth, always take the bird back from the person you have handed it to and never let them hand it to someone else.  Finally, return the bird either back to the owner or its time out stand, if you put it on the stand let the owner know that  you have done so.  This will help avoid the owner having panic attacks and keep everyone happy, relaxed and the event fun for all!
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Rambling with Rambo

Well friends, it’s another Saturday morning.  I’m sitting on daddy.  We are listening to that Saturday morning radio show.  I was going to write a story about sending, and receiving letters.  Well, it’s a nice lazy morning.  So the subject of Bedtime came to me.  So this story is called “The Magic of Bedtime”

Bedtime is a very special time for us birds.  Mine starts like this.  Every night at about 8:00, I say to daddy “GOOD NIGHT!!”  He knows I’m not ready yet.  He sees me run across his arm and look up at the table.  The food and water cup are there.  As I’m looking up my eyes are flashing away.  Well, between 8:45, and 9:00 I say “Good night!”  This time I’m not yelling and flashing.  He says, “Are you ready for bed?  Ok.”  Then I say “Good night” again, softly.  Once in a while, if I’m cuddling with daddy, I stay up until 10:00.  It does not matter what he is watching on TV.  He takes care of me first.  Sometimes, I go straight in to my house.  Most nights, I grab a bite to eat, and then run across the cage top. I try to get back up on him.  I know he has this bedtime ritual.  He always cleans up the mess I made during the day.  He sweeps off my play stand, then the floor around my house.  Since daddy and mommy are walking past my house all day, he has to shake out these rugs by the back door, and in the hallway.  Somehow, my food and poop get on the bathroom rug.  He needs to shake out this one to.  And for some reason, my food is all over daddy’s office floor, and couch.  Imagine that.  Well, after daddy cleans up all this, he says, “Time to go sleep.”  He covers me and turns out the light.  Then of course, I start my nightly game.  I say, “gimme kiss.”  Daddy kisses me.  We do this 5, 6 times.  Then I have to start saying, “Good Boy” after daddy says, “Yes, you’re a good boy.”  Well, we have to do this a few times. I do throw in a “Gimme Kiss,” a few times.  I’m such a silly bird.  I sure have daddy trained well.  After this, anytime someone goes past my house, or to the kitchen, I give a kiss.

Here is my poem called, “The Magic of Bedtime.”

Bedtime is a magical time of day.  This is a special time.  

Us pampered pets can rest and dream.  We can dream about the fun we had.

Oh the Magic of bedtime

There is a magic land called Bedtime.  This is a place like no other.

In this magic place called bedtime, we never need to be sad.

But, why would we ever want to be sad.  The Land of Bedtime is a happy place. 

We can dream about tomorrow’s adventures. Everyone will have a smiley face.

The Magic of Bedtime.  The Magic of Bedtime.

We can sit in our house safe and secure.  Our people will watch over us.

We don’t have to worry about anything.  Safe in our house, there are no cats, or rats, or snakes.  So we don’t have to shake, shiver, or fuss.

The magic of Bedtime, The Magic of Bedtime.

Our dreams can send us away to special places; lands of lush jungles, with sweet fruit everywhere.  Our dreams can send us to magic lands.

I once went to a magic land where the flowers talk, and the trees can walk.

In this dream I had, I saw some mice blowing a horn, while riding a unicorn.

There was also many fruits a ripe, and a hound smoking a pipe.

The Magic of bedtime. The Magic of Bedtime.

In our magic dreams, we never get a ‘time out’. We only play and shout.

Life is always the best it can be.  That is what life is all about

So sweet dreams my friends.  So after this magic time, we’ll feel our best.

         So my friends let’s all sleep well, and enjoy The Magic of Bedtime.

                              As always, Have Fun,
                          Be Good and Remember

                                      Macaws Rule

                                            Rambo
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  Rescue update
The rescue continued to have success on placing foster birds in new homes. This past month we placed a Sun Conure and an Umbrella Cockatoo. 
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We also rescued a number of gently used cages which will be available at our bird fair in June.  If you are interested be sure to stop by “Honest Steve’s Used Cages” table at the fair.    As is standard for our adopted birds they went to their new homes with cages, toys and food.  We are only able to do this because of you, our members.

We want to thank all of our club members for your generous participation in our monthly raffles and your donations of toys and food.  It is you, the members that enable us to send our rescued birds to their new adopted homes fully outfitted with cages, food, and toys.  Your generosity also allows us to pay for vet care if needed and have made our rescue the success that it is.  THANK YOU! THANK YOU!  
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BIRTHDAY GREETINGS to:
PAT GREENWOOD                          MAY 2

SHARON MURPHY                          MAY 3

JOSEPH FONTANA                          MAY 5

MICHAEL GYARMATI                    MAY 5

RACHEL JOHNSON                         MAY 8

DAVE CAROL


MAY 13

SUE GOUIN



MAY 13

DALE DOMEIER


MAY 15

LANCE KNUDSON


MAY 16

ANTONIO RIOJAS


MAY 16

JIM HAGER                                       MAY 17

RANDY BRATCHER                       MAY 20

EMMA SCHOENFELNER

MAY 21

BILL MEDLEN                                 MAY 23

LAURIE STADTHER                         MAY 29

LANGE BOUGENOY                       MAY 31

 

Cricket Chirps
Hello there all my birdie brothers and sisters!  You may remember me as the adorable Pineapple Green Cheek Conure at the Pet Expo and some of our meetings.  My name is Cricket, and it’s nice to meet you!

Just thought I’d fly in to give you all a warning.  It was bad enough when my momma started working at Discount Pet and learned how to clip our wings and nails, but now she’s really done the unthinkable. She’s become one of THEM!  You know them!  They wear the brightly colored plumage called “scrubs” and carry around towels for “restraint” and yucky “needles”!  Yes, my momma is becoming a Veterinary Technician!  As horrible as it is that is, she’s learning a bunch of stuff about keeping us healthy.  I keep trying to tell her that there is nothing healthy about being poked and prodded by strangers, but she thinks she knows better than a bird brain (the greatest of the brains, as we all know.)

One thing that momma always worries about are those late night emergencies that we birdies like to have.  Yes, we have our regular vet that we go to for well bird visits, but at night and on weekends these places lock up.  Still, I guess there are some crazy humans that like to be AWAKE at those times (instead of being tucked away and hidden from predators like anyone with sense.)  These humans work at places called “24-Hour Emergency Vets”.  They can be pretty handy if we get sick or hurt, but did you know that a lot of them won’t see birds?  What’s wrong with these vets, that they aren’t equipped to care for the most superior species’ on the planet?!  Fortunately, there are a few out there that have wised up.  Momma has taken my sister, Sadi, to the Animal Emergency Center in Novi a few times when she had egg problems.  It doesn’t really matter which place you choose, but it’s really important to have a plan and to know for sure that a birdie can find the right care.  Pick out your emergency vet ahead of time and have their number programmed in your Blackbirdie.  Know how to get there before the emergency happens and call ahead so they know you’re coming!

Momma also always makes sure to have carriers ready to go and a home emergency kit.  It has Quick Stop, scissors, towels, bottled water and tweezers for those “uh-oh” moments we get into at one time or another.  She says it’s really important to be prepared.  

Sometimes, having momma as a vet tech has its advantages (she brings us yummy treats home all the time!)  But I still don’t like being “restrained”.  Maybe I’ll take up my brother DaVinci’s motto.  “Imma bite you!”  Grrrr….  Do you think I make a mean-looking bird?  

                              Well, that’s all for now!
                               I’ll see you guys at
                        the next bird club meeting!  

                                           Cricket the
                             Cheeky Green Cheeky <3
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Out and About with Pookie

Well, I certainly hope everybody is satisfied with the forecasted weather predictions this year.  I say this rather sarcastically and definitely with a personal “I’ve told you so.”  Companion humans, especially Steve our own companion human, put all their weather forecasting faith every February 2nd in an obese, oversized, bucktoothed ground rat named Punxsutawney Phil.  Who, I might add probably doesn’t have the intelligence of a cannoli.   How many times do humans have to be misled by this rodent before they wise up?  He predicted an early spring and what did we receive; snow, sleet, ice and lots of cold, cold lousy weather.  There is a logical solution for all of you poor misled humans pick a prognosticator that can actually forecast something.  I Pookie the practical predictor have the ability to forecast the future weather trends better than a bucktoothed ground swine and will prove it.  I predict that by the time all of my loyal readers are seeing this that winter will be over, there will be no more snow storms, the grass on your lawns will be turning greener and the outdoor temperatures will be getting warmer.  This warming trend will continue through the month of July intermixed with thunder storms and rain.


There is a second subject that must be brought up this month mainly because I’ve been receiving questions and letters about this subject all winter long.  Should I give my bird showers in the winter?  Is it too cold for a shower?  Why does my bird need a shower?  How wet is wet?  Should I use soap or shampoo?  How hot should the blow dryer be?  This is just a small sample of the questions I’ve received here at the Bird Droppings editorial desk over the past few months.  Allow me to answer these questions as succinctly as I can.

We’re birds whose near relatives are from tropical climates and rain forests.  Where do wild birds live?  That’s a rhetorical question; outside in the weather and rain; not inside a climate controlled heated apartment.  We need to get wet; not just misted, soaking wet, it’s good for our skin and feathers.  Being soaked in a bathroom shower with just water, no soap, no shampoo, just good old hydrogen hydroxide (water, H2O) then allowing us to dry and preen our own feathers is good for us.  Regular showering promotes good feather health and helps reduce itching of dry and flakey skin.  Allowing us to preen and clean our own wet feathers after a shower promotes good feather health.

One more quick point of caution, if your human puts you in a bath tub shower please make sure they remove the tub drain plug.  We don’t want any accidents because of the drain plug being stepped on and accidently closed causing the tub to fill up.

                             Chirps and Squawks

                                       Pookie
Avast ye Mates                              
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  CAPTIANS    CORNER
Greetings Mate’s
Greetings to everyone I hope your Easter was just grand and I have good news to share with all of you.  I was recently talking to Stella (aka Mother Nature) and she assured me that Spring and Summer would arrive it’s just that Old Man Winter is a stubborn sort and he like to hang on as long as possible.  He realizes that he can’t stop it but he’ll try everything to stay longer than he is welcome to stay.  That’s good news because we are going to be busier than a one legged man in a tap dancing contest. What! You thought I was going to say WHAT; well I’m shocked, really!  Anyway it is shaping up to be a very busy season with the Meet On Main, Pet Fest, Pet Awareness Day, Pet Expo and a new pet adoption event plus all the programs we are going to be busy and then some.  I like the fact that we are so popular, although the one program where the question was asked if “We were edible?” did have me a little worried I still love doing them.  The look on the people’s faces as they get up close and personal with us is priceless.  Even that little cutie Pinkie (yes I admit he is cute there’s no denying it) can bring a smile bigger than he is to someone’s face when he sits in their hands.  I know it makes our pet humans smile that we can bring out the happy in so many people.  So I’ve been busy on Squawker (Just a little louder than Twitter) telling Pookie and all my birdie buddies to get ready to shine because the spotlight will be on us. Oh, and if any knows Jimmy Buffet let him know Pookie and I can introduce him to some real Parrot heads and they really know how to have a good time, (just add sugar).  So get ready for a great time all summer long.  Suddenly I need a Kid Rock fix and I don’t know why.

                                      Cheers 

                                     Captain Morgan
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        BIRD
   FAIR 

Our annual bird fair is now going to be on Sunday June 23rd and has been moved to a new location.  The new location is VFW Post 345 at 27345 Schoolcraft (I-96 service drive) Redford, MI 48239.

We are not going to be able to set up for the fair the night before as we have in years past but we will be getting access to the hall about 6:00 AM.  The tentative plan is load a U-Haul® truck the evening before with Cages and stuff at Steve’s house.  In the morning before the fair starts we will bring in all the cages, raffle items and supplies.

We will need as much help as we can get at 6:00 AM to cover tables, price cages, run electricity and set up the raffle. Hopefully this will mostly be done at 7:00 AM when the vendors will start arriving.  We need help holding doors open and assisting vendors move in at this time.  They really appreciate this; it’s something that rarely occurs for them at other fairs and keeps them coming back.  During the fair we need help at the admissions desk, assisting at the raffle, rescue, and bake sale tables.  Another time when help is needed is after the fair doing the clean-up.
This is our rescue’s largest fundraiser of the year, so please; one and all come and make this fair the success of past years.  We have rented out a record number of tables this year with many first time vendors. Let’s show them what a dynamic group we are by assisting them in every way possible.

Come on out and lend a hand even if you haven’t signed up.  You don’t have to stay all day; any time you can help would be wonderful.

Bake sale items are also needed. If you’re one of the talented members that can bake goodies please consider making something wrapped in individual servings. 
       BITS from BABY
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This is Baby your roving reporter back, but Duke is now under the weather and could not make the meeting.  Stan the man stepped in as Duke’s backup to take the counts and got them to me. I’d like to thank Stan for always being there when we need him. 

Back to the meeting I hear there were sixty-nine people and forty- nine birds in attendance. Fifty-eight people were members and eleven were guests, of which one joined our flock. We seem to get at least one new member every month which is GREAT. The feathered members were as follows; twelve Conures, Macaws and Cockatoos tied with nine, the African Grays with five plus sixteen other types of Parrots.

Well I told you guys to rest up because April is rocking with six programs and one fair.  The first show is on April 6th in Bloomfield followed by shows on the 10th in Dearborn, the 14th in Waterford, the 18th Lansing, the 21st in Canton, the 23rd in Detroit and the one fair on the 27th in Madison Heights. We do all of this before our April Meeting. I’m planning to be at most of them if Duke can keep up with me.  We'll have some time in May to catch our breath with only three programs so far. 

 

God bless, till I see you all at the meeting,

                                  Till next month,
                                Your friend Baby
>< >< >< >< ><>< >< >< >< ><>< 





                                    



Big and small we rescue them all and this little guy was no exception.  In the burg of Warren Michigan there was a sad little baby and I do mean little.  It was a pacific Parrotlet under a year old that was no longer wanted.  It seemed that the magic had worn off and they no longer wanted this little gem of a bird.  It was so sad that this tiny ball of energy had no one to love him.  This happens so many times the novelty just wears off and they are off to the next thing that catches their fancy.  Well the rangers would make sure that the next person who got this bird would have it forever.  So with this tiny precious package the Rangers were off.  Now those who don’t know Parrotlets should realize they think they are as big as Macaws even though they measure just 3 inches long.  They are bold fearless little birds and he was no exception but he captured the heart of one person and was soon living in his new forever home.  There was a big happy ending for this tiny little bird.  This though would not be the end for the Rangers, no not at all there are more birds to rescue and more forever homes to find.  They are up to the task for they are THE RESCUE RANGERS!!!!!

Stay tuned for our next nail biting adventure Melvindale’s little Don Juan.
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UP COMING EVENTS
April 23rd      Educational Show

                 Hutchinson Elem. School

                   (Stan Johnson’s school)

                           2600 Garland

                    Detroit, MI 48214

                        10:00 AM Set-up

                        11:00 AM Show

April 27th          Motor City Bird Breeders

                                   Bird Fair

                     $4.00 Adm. 10AM to 5PM

                              Madison Place

                      876 Horace Brown Drive

                   Madison Heights, MI  48071

***Our Club Has a Booth at This Event***  

May 8th      Senior Educational Program

                           Sterling Woods

                    (Located behind Starbucks,

                      Hampton Inn and Meijer)

                           36430 Van Dyke

                   Sterling Heights, MI 48312

                         11:30 AM Set-up

                          12:30 PM Show

May 10th    Senior Educational Program

                      Lockwood at Waterford

                           1407 Skipper Dr.

                         Waterford, MI 48327

                             1:30PM Set-up

                             2:30PM Show

May 29th   Senior Educational Program

                       Oaks of Woodfield

                    5370 East Baldwin Dr.

                  Grand Blanc,  MI 48439

                             2:00PM Set-up

                             3:00PM Show
June 8th    Meet on Main Pet Adoption Fair

                    Downtown Whitmore Lake

                  Main Street in Whitmore Lake
              Runs from 12:00 pm to 4:00 pm
                           Rain or Shine

                      Set-up at 11:00 am
          We will be setting up our pop-up
                  In a 10’X 10’ Space

June 9th      Senior Educational Program

                Independence Village White Lake

                      935 Union Lake Rd.

                         White Lake, MI 48386

                             12:00PM Set-up

                             1:00PM Show
June 23rd         Rainbow Feathers Bird Club

                      16th Annual Bird Fair

                      $3.00 Adm. 10AM to 4PM

                          VFW Post 345   

                      27345 Schoolcraft Rd.

                          Redford, MI 48239   

                        10:00AM to 4:00PM

Aug 10th   Pet Emporium Pet Fest

Aug 11th  Washtenaw County Fairgrounds

               5055 Ann Arbor-Saline Rd.

                  Ann Arbor, MI 48103

             No Set-up times at this time

          Runs 10:00 am to 6:00 pm Both Days

                  Ypsilanti Heritage Festival

Aug 16th            Noon to 8PM

Aug 17th            10AM to 8 PM

Aug 18th            11 AM to 6PM

          More details will be posted

           as they become available

***Our Club Has a Booth at This Event***  

Sept 7th  Society of Canary and Finch
                              Breeders

                              Bird Fair

                   $3.00 Adm. 9AM to 4 PM

                     Livonia Elks Lodge #2246

                       31117 Plymouth Rd.

                         Livonia, MI 48150
***Our Club Has a Booth at This Event***
Sept 14th                   Highland Hey Days

Sept 15th         2013 Fall Family Festival

               11:00 AM to 5:00 PM on Saturday

               11:00 AM to 4:00 PM on Sunday

       Livingston Road in Downtown Highland

We will be arriving around 9:00 AM on Saturday to set-up and Tearing down on Sunday after the fair. (Show times are just estimates from last year.)

***Our Club Has a Booth at This Event***

Oct. 26th            Guardians for Animals

Oct. 27th                 Pet Expo

            More information will be following

 Our monthly meeting will have to be moved 

        to the 20th of October for this event.

PET EXPO
Nov.15th              11am to 8pm

Nov.16th              10am to 8pm

Nov.17th              11am to 5pm

            Suburban Collection Showplace

                     46100 Grand River

                       Novi, MI 48374

We will be setting up on Thursday Nov. 14th most likely around 9:00 am.  Please remember no birds will be allowed through the front door.

      *****2014*****

Yes we truly have booked a show for 2014
April 22nd    Library Educational Show

    2014         Novi Public Library

                45255 W. 10 Mile Road

                     Novi, MI 48375

                      6:00 PM set-up

                      7:00PM Show
***NOTE******NOTE******NOTE***


There has been some confusion from the loyal readers of Bird Droppings as to which events they are allowed to bring their own bird(s) to.  As a point of reference and for future information please we want everyone to be aware that when you see the line:

 *****Our Club Has a Booth at This Event*****

following or “Educational Show” preceding an event listing it means we are attending the event in an official capacity representing our club and rescue.  At these events all club members are welcomed to bring their feathered companions with them.  Also please note that our space is very limited at some of these events but don’t let this stop you from joining us, we will find a way for you and your birdie buddy to fit in and enjoy the fun.

***NOTE******NOTE******NOTE***
*CANCELATION CONFUSION *


A few of our scheduled events have been canceled at the last minute by the group staging the event.  If you do not regularly participate in the shows but plan on attending please call Steve (734-513-0030) to make sure the event is still a go.  
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


The call came in one Friday morning to the bird rescue with an impossible task one that would never happen not in a million years.  That task was relocating a large flock of pigeons.  It seems that this person’s neighbor fed the wild birds and everyone loved seeing all the colorful songbirds and wild finches coming into their backyards because of this.  This soon changed as the pigeons began to show up first one then three then ten soon their numbers began to top 200 on a daily basis.  It was not that they were loud it was the mess they left behind covering patios, roofs, decks, lawn furniture basically everything in Pigeon poop.  It had gotten so bad that it was becoming a health hazard for everyone living around the person feeding the birds.  So, being a rescue, I was asked to relocate this annoying flock of Pigeons.  I had to break it to them we only dealt with exotic cage birds and that it was futile to relocate them they would just come back.  I explained that the only thing they could do was ask the neighbor to stop feeding the birds and the Pigeons would eventually not come back. I also informed this person if he refused the city they lived in had an ordinance against feeding Pigeons and they could report this person if it came to that and they would receive a citation and a fine.  As this person hung up the picture Steve and I trying to wrangle a huge flock of Pigeons flashed in my mind and I could hear myself say to Steve, “I think we’re going to need a bigger net.” 
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10 steps to a better relationship with your parrot

By Liz Wilson,CVT

1)  Ensure your companion bird is healthy by doing annual check-ups and routine diagnostics with your experienced avian veterinarian. Since birds hide the obvious signs of illness, allowing basic annual testing is critical to the early detection of medical problems.
2)  Ensure your companion bird is consuming a good diet. This is critical to the proper functioning of its immune system and increases its potential for a healthy life, as well as eliminating nutrition-based problem behaviors, such as some cases of feather destruction
3)  Ensure your companion bird lives in a sufficiently large cage, allowing it lots of room for exuberant wing-flapping exercise and energetic play; allow it daily out-of-cage time on play stations other than just the cage to minimize territorial behaviors. Encouraging healthy exercise can decrease problem behaviors like excessive screaming, since a tired parrot is a quiet parrot.
4)  Establish controls with your parrot by lovingly teaching it to respond to the simple commands of Up and Down, and setting clear and consistent limits on its behavior. By teaching manners and setting boundaries, parrots can become better companions.
5)  Give your parrot quality interaction daily, no matter how busy your life gets…even if for just 10-15 minutes of one on one time. Psittacines are biologically wild animals, and won’t retain their “tameness” without daily contact with people 

6)  Make your companion bird a member of the family, since it is a flock animal and extremely 
social.  Single birds should not be housed in rooms by themselves.
7)  Socialize your parrot to family and trusted friends, thereby teaching it to adapt to the society in which it lives. It should be comfortable interacting with and being handled by other people. Do not allow it to become over-bonded to one person.
8)   Assure your companion bird gets adequate rest, with 10-12 hours of dark, uninterrupted sleep time nightly. Sleep deprivation often leads to problem behaviors like biting, excessive screaming and feather destruction.
9)  Establish trust with your companion bird by teaching it that it is safe with you. Consistency is critical to establishing trust, as your parrot learns what to expect from you and what you expect from it.
10)  Accept your parrot for what it is, not what you want it to be. No matter how well trained it is, a healthy parrot may still be noisy messy and destructive because it’s a parrot!

	This article was funded by an educational grant from ZuPreem®, the makers of exceptional diets for extraordinary animals. ZuPreem® is committed to the advancement of knowledge regarding avian husbandry and nutrition. Working together, ZuPreem® and bird clubs with similar interests can support high-quality avian health in our worldwide community


NORTH BRANCH ANIMAL HOSPITAL

Frederick B. Shulak, D.V.M.

17630 Twelve Mile Road * Southfield, MI 48076

248-557-7773

ROOSE ANIMAL HOSPITAL

Kevin Roose, D.V.M. * Karen Knight, D.V.M.

509 W. Ann Arbor Trail * Plymouth, MI 48170

734-451-2870

SPECIALTY PET SUPPLIES, INC.

1449 W. Ann Arbor Road * Plymouth, MI 48170

734-453-6930

Fax:  734-453-7127

M-F 10-7:30 * Sat 10-6 * Sun 12-4

WARREN WOODS VETERINARY HOSPITAL

29157 Schoenherr * Warren, MI 48314

586-751-3350
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OAKLAND VETERINARY EMERGENCY GROUP

1400 Telegraph Rd * Bloomfield Hills, MI 48302

248-334-6877

     Free discount card                                    Open 7-Days          available to club members       Ask about our birdie day spa treatment
DISCOUNT PET & SUPPLIES

Specializing in Exotic Birds & Cages

1623 Middlebelt Rd. Livonia, MI 48154

734-513-6060
http://www.discountpetandsupplies.com/
SOUTHGATE ANIMAL HOSPITAL

Keith Cook, D.V.M. * Elieen Cook, D.V.M.

13697 Dix-Toledo Rd* Southgate, MI 48195

734-284-9122

ANIMAL EMERGENCY CENTER

24360 Novi Road * Novi, MI 48375

248-348-1788

265 E. 2nd St. * Rochester, MI 48307

248-651-1788

Both Locations are open 24 hours a Day

7 Days a Week

www.theanimalemergencycenter.com

	MUGSHOTS and MOUSE PADS
Species specific coffee mugs, mouse pads and other parrot

paraphernalia
                         Cheryl Hitter

                          734-422-2804
             *Put your pet’s picture on a mug or mouse pad*
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    MURALS

    AND OTHER

 CREATIONS                 

 BY MARY KAY PERVA
        734-207-0489
	UV LIGHTING, HEATERS, VITIMINS AND OTHER SUPPLIES for your BIRDS, FISH and REPTILES

VISIT OUR WEBSITE AT
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Veterinary Care Specialists

205 Rowe Road
Milford, MI 48380
248-684-0468
Open 24 Hours A Day 7 Days A Week
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BITE ME BIRD TOYS


Tony & Edie Riojas


4593 Howell Rd, Otter Lake, MI 48464

1-810-793-2093

bitemebirdtoys.com
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		    Custom sizes up to 25” x 38” •

 Square or Rectangle cuts

PayPal plus Shipping available • Priced for 100 sheets 

White cover weight paper • Fresh clean cage everyday

Call or email us for your custom size

248.438.6572

               littlemancageliners@yahoo.com

Visit us on 

Facebook and Blogger!

                             little-man-cage-liners.blogspot.com
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What are you really feeding your bird?
Visit BirdFoodFactscom to find out.

How nutritious is the food in your bird’s food cup? To
find out, visit BirdFoodFacts.com. This website offers an
objective nutritional analysis based on protein, fat, fiber
and moisture. Choose from hundreds of food items most

common in a companion bird’s diet.

Finet 1t answers for IMpROve Qvian Heciin and rusison,
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®/™ are marks registered in the U.S. Patent and Trademark Office and are trademarks of Premium Nutrifional Products, Inc. Al rights reserved. © 2011

Premium Nutritional Products
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Veterinary Care Specialists


205 Rowe Road

Milford, MI 48380

248-684-0468

Open 24 Hours A Day 7 Days A Week

“Baby Parrots Raised in a Home for a Home”







Specializing in Macaws, Greys, 



Amazons, and others.



Cages and Food at reasonable prices.







Contact Kaylee at 734-301-0486







www.kayleesparrotplace.com
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Marty & Angie Crawford



248.438.6572
littlemancageliners@yahoo.com



little-man-cage-liners.blogspot.com



An easy and healthy alternative 
to messy newspaper!











Custom sizes up to 25” x 38”  •  Square or Rectangle cuts
PayPal plus Shipping available  •  Priced for 100 sheets 



White cover weight paper  •  Fresh clean cage everyday



Call or email us for your custom size
248.438.6572



littlemancageliners@yahoo.com



Visit us on 
Facebook and Blogger!



little-man-cage-liners.blogspot.com











_1057595306

